## CENTER FOR MEDICARE ADVOCACY, INC. 1101 VERMONT AVENUE, N.W., SUITE 1001 WASHINGTON, D.C. 200025

(202) 216-0028 FAX (202) 216-0119 www.medicareadvocacy.org

ATTORNEYS
Judith A. Stein\*
Brad S. Plebani\*
Pamela A. Meliso\*
Gill Deford
Alfred J. Chiplin, Jr.
Toby Edelman
Vicki Gottlich
Patricia Nemore
Lara K. Stauning\*

ADMINISTRATOR
Carolyn S. Boyle

MEDICAL ADVOCACY COORDINATOR Ellen L. Lang, R.N., M.P.H.

DATA PROJECT DIRECTOR Larry S. Glatz

April 29, 2005

OF COUNSEL
Sally Hart\*
Wey-Wey Elaine Kwok\*

Mary T. Berthelot\* Mary A. Ashkar\*

\*Admitted in other jurisdictions

The Honorable Pete Stark
The Honorable Sherrod Brown
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressmen Stark and Brown:

The Center for Medicare Advocacy, Inc., is pleased to endorse the Medicare Early Access Act.

The bill provides access to high quality health care through the Medicare program at a time when a growing number of individuals aged 55-65 lack health insurance. The bill helps ensure that these individuals will be able to afford the purchase of Medicare through the creation of a refundable, advanceable tax credit to offset the cost of premiums. Finally, the bill protects the solvency of Medicare by creating a separate Medicare Early Access Trust Fund to pay for the Medicare services.

We appreciate your efforts to address the problem of uninsured Americans through this expansion of Medicare. We look forward to working with you on your effort.

Sincerely,

Vicui Hothur Vicki Gottlich

Senior Policy Attorney

Center for Medicare Advocacy, Inc.